International Agreements Solution On Imports

Sen. Ernest F. Hollings, D.-S.C., says rising textile imports could be stemmed through negotiated international agreements at the administrative level.

Speaking to the annual meeting of the American Textile Manufacturers Institute, Senator Hollings said, "I always believe negotiated agreements at the administrative level are the best solution of the textile import problem."

He pointed out that textile imports in 1968 exceeded three billion square yards, and that the level of imports continues to rise each year.

Byrd Youngster



Bryant Lee Byrd, two and a half months old, is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Byrd of Eden. Mrs. Byrd (Karen) is employed at the Bedspread Finishing Office.

Bryant's grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Agee and Mrs. Gertrude Byrd. Mr. Agee is employed as a fixer at the Bedspread Mill.

Celebrates Birthday



Steve Darron Moore is shown with his cake at the party celebrating his first birthday. Steve is the son of Mr. and Mrs. David Moore and grandson of Ida S. Moore. David Moore and Ida Moore are both employed in the Cotton Carding Department at the Blanket Mill.



Officers of the newly-formed Eden Chapter of the National Secretaries Association are, left to right, Carol Rhodes, Lettie Faye Kirks, Wendy Yoder, Lou Stophel and Pat Johnston.

Secretaries Join Professional Association

The newly-formed Eden Chapter of National Secretaries Association (NSA) will mark its formal beginning on April 20 with installation of officers. Many Fieldcrest secretaries are among the membership of 37.

The local chapter was sponsored by the O'Henry Chapter in Greensboro, and the Greensboro Chapter selected provisional officers for the Eden group. Chosen were: president, Lou Stophel, secretary to Dr. L. H. Hance; vice president, Carol Rhodes, secretary to M. B. Franklin; corresponding secretary to M. B. Franklin; corresponding secretary. Pat Johnston, secretary to Dr. R. C. Neale at Morehead Memorial Hospital; recording secretary, Wendy Yoder, secretary to A. G. Singleton; and treasurer, Lettie Faye Kirks, secretary to John M.

Hough of the Eden City Schools.

Mrs. Stophel said the aim of the association is to improve standards for secretaries, to learn more, to help one another, and to create initiative in secretaries to improve themselves.

She also said there will be an opportunity for continued education through workshops, courses, seminars and guest speakers at meetings who will speak on topics of interest to secretaries.

The installation will be held at the Leaksville Methodist Church at 3 p.m. on April 20, which is the beginning of National Secretaries Week. The bosses and their wives and the husbands of all members are invited to attend. The Greensboro Chapter will install the officers.

Simpson Children



Kathy Lynn, age 2, and Dewey Lee, Jr. age three months, are the children of Mr. and Mrs. Dewey Simpson. Mrs. Simpson (Veronica) works at the Sheet Finishing Mill and Mr. Simpson works at the Bedspread Mill.

Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. George Finney Jr., and Mr. and Mrs. James Simpson. Mrs. Finney (Alberta) works at the Sheet Finishing Mill.

Younger Generation



Pictured above are Venus, 6; Trudit, 4; and Anthony, 2, the children of Irene Smith. Also pictured is a nephew. Cedric, 6. Mrs. Smith works at Bedspread Finishing.

The children's grandmother, Sadie Adams, works in the Spooling and Warping Department at the Blankel Mill